
Malmesbury Town Council 

 

Report on LHFIG meeting – 27th june 2023 

 

 Purpose of the report 

1.1 To invite Council/Committee to note the status and progress of its     

outstanding community issues. 

 

Background 

 

2.1  (a)  £ 26,150.00 LGFIG allocation 2022/23 

 (b)   £ 43,205.41  Underspend from 2022/23  

  (c)   £       0.00  Area board underspend  

 (d)  £     5563.00 Agreed 3rd party contributions 

  (e)  £ 74,918.41 Total budget 2023/24 (a+b+c+d) 

  (f)  £ 18,544.00 Committed/New schemes 2023/24 

   £ 56,374.41 Remaining budget for 2023/24 (e-f) 

2.2  

CI Reference Description Status 

7-22-14 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Request to remove ‘no entry’ 
sign at Oxford Street and 
install bollards to enable 
Market Lane to be 
Pedestrianised. 

It may be necessary to install 
one Bollard (removeable) due 
to location of the water refill 
point. Underground utilities 

are being investigated to 
confirm a suitable location is 

possible. Cost approx. £ 
1500.00 for this option. MTC 

30% = £ 450.00 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

7-23-01 Request for disabled parking 
space to be allocated adjacent 
to ‘Imperial hearing’ 

GG has discussed with owner 
who it is understood may be 
leaving the existing location. 

Look into making good an 
extra space by Griffin Lane 
that was allocated during 

covid. 
  

7-19-4 now 7-23-02/24  B4014 Filands. 
Make the existing Filands 

pedestrian path and cycle path 
from the Tetbury Hill junction 
round to the BP garage or at 

least up to the A429. 

Ongoing talks with Bloor.  

7-20-7 Drop kerb request adjacent to 
Malmesbury Fire Station. 

Now completed.  

7-23-08/09 Milbourn crossing the A429 
bypass at Blicks Hill. 
Request for traffic signalled 
pedestrian crossing. 

No much chance of 
under/over passage or 
zebra/puffin crossing. MSTPW 
suggested pedestrian activated 
signage. 

7-23-06 Filands view footpath, request 
for paved surfacing to path 

Site visit ET, SH, GG and PE 

7-23-04 Pedestrian crossing at bottom 
of Tetbury Hill. 

Request to install camera at 
the pedestrian crossing. 

Will not be taken on by 
highways, MTC to consider as 

part of town centre CCTV 
project, advised that this is not 
viable. Site visit by ET, SH, GG, 

and PE. 

 
  

   

  

2.3 The date of the next meeting to be 26th September 2023. 



 


